
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

I want to thank each of you for your prayers and support for our family and 

ministry.  Over the past month, we have had a lot going on, and God has done some 

great things!  We started the month with a meeting of pastors from around Montana, 

and diligently trying to find a home.  We did not have deputation meetings this 

month, but God provided a needed break at home with the family.  We have a full 

schedule at the start of August and look forward to what God will do! 

On July 6th – 9th, my Pastor (Pastor Avery Varnadore) and I flew out to Butte 

to host a Pastor’s Luncheon for pastors from across the state.  This was the first 

opportunity my pastor has had to be in Butte, and it was good to be able to show him 

around.  We hosted the meeting from our future church location (Comfort Inn Butte) 

and catered a meal for those who came.  This was a profitable meeting as we had 

commitments for helping with various aspects of our startup needs.   

Throughout the month, we have also had monetary commitments come in 

from churches that were represented in our June Pastor’s Luncheon in NC.  I 

appreciate and thank each of these Pastors and churches as they are a huge blessing 

to us.  We look forward to working with each of them as we get started in Butte.  

As we search for a home, the house prices have jumped as they have in many 

parts of our country.  This jump in prices has pushed most homes out of our budget 

range, and rentals are now well above our budget.  We have been able to find a few 

that would work for us and we have put in a few offers.  However, other offers have 

come in, much over asking price, that have beat us out.  God has a plan and knows 

what house will be our home.  We are content in that and trust that He will show it to 

us in His timing.  With things taking longer than expected, our timeline has had to be 

adjusted. 

My pastor and I have been discussing what is best for the timeline and we 

have made the decision to push the grand opening of the church to Spring 2022.  I 

will provide the exact dates as we get closer.  We will continue to work to find housing 

so we can get out there and get settled and start networking with the community.  

Please pray diligently that God would open the door to something in Butte that we 

can get into before the winter weather starts in the Fall.   

Thank you all for your continued prayers and support.  We look forward to 

reporting our move to Montana, and your prayers will help that happen!   God Bless!  

In Christ, 

Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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